CABINET
24th August, 2010 

Meeting commenced:
9:30 a.m.
"
ended:
9:55 a.m.
PRESENT:
Councillor Lancaster - in the Chair

Councillors Antrobus, Boshell, Hinds, Murphy, Morris, Warmisham and Warner

(Councillor McIntyre, Housing Executive Support Member was also in attendance) 


1.
APOLOGIES FOR ABSENCE

Apologies for absence were submitted on behalf of Councillors Peter Connor and John Merry.
2.
DECLARATIONS OF INTEREST

There were no interests declared.
3.
MINUTES

The minutes of the meeting held on 27th July, 2010, were approved as a correct record.
4.
AUDIT AND ACCOUNTS COMMITTEE ANNUAL REPORT 2009/10

Submitted the Audit and Accounts Committee Annual Report 2009/10. In addition Nikki Bishop attended the meeting to provide further information which supplemented that contained within the report.


RESOLVED : THAT the annual report of the audit and accounts committee for the year 2009/10 be noted and that the cabinet continues to support its activities.


(In noting the report it was also agreed that, Councillor Ian McDonald, as Chairman of the Audit Accounts Committee be invited to attend a future cabinet meeting if there was a need to provide any additional information not already presented.)

5.
CHARLESTOWN/LOWER KERSAL NEW DEAL FOR COMMUNITIES (NDC) SUCCESSION STRATEGY

The Lead Member for Regeneration submitted a report providing a summary of the NDC Succession Strategy which have been approved by the NDC Community Partnership Board in June 2010 and was now required to be submitted to the Department for Communities and Local Government.


RESOLVED : THAT approval be given to the final NDC Succession Strategy to be submitted to the Department for Communities and Local Government for ratification.

6.
PROVISION OF COURT SERVICES IN GREATER MANCHESTER - H.M. COURT SERVICE (HMCS) CONSULTATION

The Lead Member for Community Safety submitted a report detailing a response on behalf of the City Council as part of the consultation exercise being undertaken by HMCS with regard to proposals for the provision of court services in Greater Manchester.  The response, which was required to be Wednesday 15th September, 2010, made particular reference to the retention of magistrate court facilities within the City and the case for this.  

RESOLVED: THAT the report be noted.
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